
 

 

ST. JAMES UCC 
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Newton, WI  53063 
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ST. MARK’S UCC 
W1307 Orchard Road 
Cleveland, WI  53015 

920.693.8361 
                   
 
 PASTOR:  Rev. Dr. Patrick Schultz 

 
   

COME JOIN US,  
GUESTS ALWAYS WELCOME! 

 
 

June 5th — 
  Pentecost, Communion, 

Strengthen the Church Special  
Offering at Both Churches 

St. Mark’s: 9:00am Worship 
St. James: 10:30am Worship          

     
 
June 12th— 
 St. James: 9:00am Worship 
 St. Mark’s: 10:30am Worship 
             
 
June 19th—  
St. Mark’s: 9:00am Worship             
St. James:  10:30am Worship  
             
 
June 26th— 
St. James: 9:00am Worship             
 St. Mark’s:  10:30am Worship  
 
 
    

Sunday bulletins & links to prayer     
requests are posted under the  

‘Messages’ link on our church website:  
https://www.stmstjucc.org/ 

 
Weekly recorded church services are 

available on our church YouTube 
channel: St. Mark’s & St. James UCC 

7KH�&RXQWU\�
&KXUFK�+HUDOG��� 

 NEWSLETTER |JUNE 2022 

ON THE WEB www.stmstjucc.org     FIND US ON FACEBOOK & YOU TUBE! 

St. James UCC, 

May 15th,  

Williem & Everit 

with 

Pastor Patrick 

St. Mark’s UCC, May 22nd,  

Annabelle, Alexa, Brianne, Alexander 

with Pastor Patrick 
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May 2, 2022 6:30pm 
The meeting was called to order by President David Lorfeld. Members present were Wendy Henschel – Treasurer, Deb La 
Duke – Secretary, Jason Riesterer, Jamey Binversie, Jackie Mueller, and Pastor Patrick Schultz who led the group in pray-
er.   
· Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report made by Wendy and seconded by Jackie. Motion carried.  
· Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report made by Deb and seconded by Jamey. Motion carried. 
· Pastor’s Report: 

Patrick shared details about his continuing education trip to Denver. New member orientation document was  
reviewed and discussed. Conversation to continue. 

· Building and Grounds: 
Furnace updates – The Board is receiving bids to replace the five furnaces and David has begun announcing the 
upcoming meeting to members. 
Basement flooring bid – Jason made a motion to accept the bid from Badger Carpet Care and Jamey seconded. 
Motion carried. The basement floors will be recoated this summer. Date to be determined. 
Building Fund Sunday was May 1. 
Yard clean-up review – David reported that things went well and appreciated the help. 
Adopt-A-Highway review – Thank you Michelle Mauk for again leading the team to complete this important  
work and to the volunteers who were able to help. 
If you are interested in borrowing tables and chairs from the shed, please contact David Lorfeld. 

· Committee Reports:  
      Vision of Hope: The Committee met with the Wagner Foundation Trustees at U.S. Bank to review our use of the   
       funds we receive from them annually. The meeting went well. We are grateful for their continued generosity!          
       Stewardship Committee: Meeting May 18th. 
      Christian Board of Education: The Mother’s Day - Retirement service for Sandy Beiersdorf and Henry Langenhahn    
      was reviewed. Gifts have been purchased and a time of fellowship will follow the service. We will be looking for    
      church members to help teach Sunday School next year. 
      Service Committee: Will help with the funeral of Warren La Duke. 
       Audio Visual: Jamey made a motion to proceed with the purchase of a new video camera using funds from the Memo-

rial Fund and Deb seconded. Motion carried. Wendy will send notes to the families. 
· Old Business: 

Confirmation – gifts have been purchased. 
The fee was paid to St. Mark’s for sharing their Sunday School curriculum. 

· New Business: 
Discussion began on hosting an outdoor service for summer. Plans and conversations to continue 
Brat Fry is May 11th. Take out from the shed only. Thank you to everyone who is helping with this outreach  
event. 
There has been a suggestion to do either Maundy Thursday or Good Friday service instead of both. Discussion to 
follow. 

· Congregation concerns: Thank you to Rev. Kim Henning for subbing for Pastor Patrick and for his lively service. He 
received numerous compliments. 

· Next meeting date: June 6, 2022 – 6:30 
· Motion to adjourn made by Jamey and seconded by Wendy. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted – Deb La Duke, St. James Consistory Secretary 

&KXUFK�LV�QRW�VRPHWKLQJ�\RX�JR�WR�  
�,WjV�D�IDPLO\�\RX�EHORQJ�WR� 

        a�6W��-DPHV�6WHZDUGVKLS�7HDP 
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The May Consistory meeting was held on Thursday, May 5th, 2022. Members present: Glenn Grun-
wald, President; Jacob Grunwald, Vice President; Louise Jetzer, Consistory Treasurer; Judy Steinbeck, 
Church Treasurer; Pastor Schultz; Janell Davis, and Larry Perrone. Absent: Julie Hermann, Secretary. 

The Financial and Secretary’s reports were reviewed and approved. 

Pastor’s Report: The Mission Trip to Knoxville, TN will be leaving July 16th and returning July 22nd. 
The possibility of having  joint outdoor services with St. James is being discussed and considered. There 
would be two services on two different Sundays—one at St. Mark’s and the other at St. James. 

Old Business: The wheelchair accommodations are finished on the north side of the sanctuary. Many 
compliments from the congregation were received. Thank you to Jerry Jetzer for his work in                                 
accomplishing this project. A ceiling fan will be installed in the entryway to bring the heat down in    
winter, and pull the heat up in summer. This will help the furnace and air conditioning to work more 
economically and efficiently. Thank you to Larry and Sandy Perronne for donating the fan. 

New Business: The process for serving communion was discussed and many ideas were presented. The 
name of the “Fellowship Committee” will be changed to the “Hospitality Team” in order to cover a 
broader range of   activities, such as providing refreshments for new members, confirmations, etc. If    
anyone would like to be on “the Team,” pleases contact Julie Herrmann, or any member of the            
Consistory. 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, June 2nd, at 6:30. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Louise Jetzer 
Acting Secretary 

St Mark’s Financial News 

Thank you for the offerings made to the building fund in May.  That helped but we are still in a tight 
situation.  Please keep that in mind when making your June offerings. 

Both St Mark’s and St James will be joining in a special offering on June 5 for Strengthen the Church.  
Your offerings to this cause, no matter how small, will be appreciated. 

Judy Steinbeck, Financial Secretary at St Mark’s 
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DQG�EURWKHUV-LQ-ODZ�%LOO��-RKQ��:DOO\��-RKQ�	�*HUDOG� 

Our sincere sympathy goes to the families of these two wonderful men, 
members of St. James, who passed into eternal life in May. They will be 
greatly missed. 

Vernon’s  funeral was held on May 4th at St. James and Ronald’s funeral 
will be held on June 4th at St. James. 



 

 
  Strengthen the Church Special offering is   

Sunday June 5th   at Both Churches        
    The Strengthen the Church Offering reflects the shared commitment of  
     people across the United Church of Christ to cooperatively build up the    
     UCC. Conferences and the national setting equally share the gifts given by 
     members and friends through their local congregations. The funds raised 
     support leadership development, new churches, youth ministry, and             
     innovation in existing congregations. 

                                     Our annual brat fry "Carry Outs Only" on Wednesday, May 11, 2022, was 
a  huge success. Thank you to everyone who purchased take outs.  

The team effort by members who attended the planning meeting, put up posters 
& banners, and  listed it on Facebook all contributed to marketing the 
event.  Thank you for those who set up on Tuesday night, our faithful fryers and 
cashier, and those who processed the orders.  Thank you for various  donations 
along with the beautiful assortment of delicious desserts.  Thank you to those 
who did prep work and clean up in the kitchen. 

 We are blessed with a fantastic congregation of hard working members  giving of 
their time and talents.  The profit amount of $2,136.17 from the brat fry will go 
toward our OCWM commitment. 

                                     Mary Ann Vogel, chairman 

     Tammy Serketich & Wendy Henschel co-chairs 

 

 

������������������6KHER\JDQ�&RXQW\�,QWHUIDLWK�2UJDQL]DWLRQ 

%XOOHWLQ�%LWHV��-XQH����� 

 

 

 

· Three families are currently living at Bridgeway House. Two more families are scheduled to move in, one at the end             
of May and the other in early June. Our families are enjoying the sunshine on our new playground that was recently 
installed in the backyard.  

· The Spring Luncheon was A HUGE SUCCESS! Thank you to our loyal supporters in the faith community for showing 
up and showing out!!! We raised over $10,400 for Bridgeway & Beyond. Please know our gratitude is sincere, and our 
hearts are full.  

· Opening Day for the Farmers Market is Wednesday, June 1st! This year at the market, we will be offering our new and           
improved Market Fresh Bag Program, new food and craft vendors, and children’s activities! We are looking for                 
volunteers to help facilitate the children’s activities—if you are interested, please contact our new market assistant:                                                 
Libby@sheboygancountyinterfaith.org.  See you at the Market!  

· SCIO could use the following: Baking items: chocolate chips, flour, brown sugar/white sugar, vegetable oil, spray oil 
(Pam). Cleaning items: Type U/U-3 vacuum bags, Pine-Sol floor cleaner, paper towel  



 

 

*RG�LV�FDOOLQJ�� 
:LWK�0UV��%HLHUVGRUI�DQG�0U��/DQJHQKDKQ�UHWLULQJ�WKLV�\HDU��WKH�6XQGD\�
6FKRRO�LV�LQ�QHHG�RI�\RXU�KHOS��3OHDVH�FRQVLGHU�MRLQLQJ�WKLV�ZRQGHUIXO�JURXS���������

RI�&KULVWLDQ�HGXFDWRUV�LQ�VSUHDGLQJ�WKH�ZRUG�WR�RXU�PRVW�LPSRUWDQW��������������������
UHVRXUFHV����RXU�FKLOGUHQ� 

6FKHGXOLQJ�FDQ�EH�YHU\�IOH[LEOH��3HUKDSV�RQFH�D�PRQWK�RU�VHYHUDO�ZHHNV�LQ�D�
URZ�ZRUNV�IRU�\RX���&XUULFXOXP�LV�UHDG\�DQG�WKH�WLPH�LV�VKRUW�HDFK�ZHHN��$OO�

PDWHULDOV�VXSSOLHG��<RXQJ�RU�\RXQJ�DW�KHDUW�DUH�DOO�ZHOFRPHG�WR�MRLQ�LQ� 
&RQWDFW�'HE�/D�'XNH��-DPLH�+HQVFKHO��&KULVWLQH�*XPP��RU�$PDQGD�5XVVHUW�LI�

\RX�FRXOG�SRVVLEO\�JLYH�RI�\RXU�WLPH�� 

�6PLOHV�DQG�JUDWLWXGH�DUH�SDUW�RI�WKH�EHQHILW�SDFNDJH�� 

7KDQN�\RX�IRU�WKH�PDQ\�\HDUV�RI�WHDFKLQJ�6XQGD\�6FKRRO���������������
DW�6W��-DPHV� <RX�ERWK�ZLOO�EH�PLVVHG�� 



 

 

….To St. Mark’s Church Family,  

Mary Jo Adamec! 

Mary Jo joined St. Mark’s on May 1st.  

We are happy to have you in our fold and look                     
forward to getting to know you  



 

 

 

  ….a great time was had by all! 



 

 

7KH�FROOHFWLRQ�ER[HV��GRQDWLRQ�EXFNHWV�DQG�LQIRUPDWLRQ�VKHHWV�DUH�QRZ�DW�6W��0DUN¶V�DQG�
6W��-DPHV��:H�ZLOO�EH�FROOHFWLQJ�WKURXJK�WKH�PRQWK�RI�-XO\� 

 
7KDQNV�VR�PXFK�IRU�\RXU�VXSSRUW� 

1RUHHQ�	�3DW�)ORRN 
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ZLOO�EH�SULQWHG�QH[W�PRQWK 

Thank you to the St. James choir 
for a great choir season.  See you 
in September. 

Cindy & Randy Sohn  
 

It’s that time of the year….graduations 
and moving onto the next stage of life. 
Email Karen at stmstjoffice@gmail.com 
and share your graduate’s information 
(where they graduated from and what is 
their next step in life) so that our church 
family can celebrate their achievement 
and celebrate them! 
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VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL - 2022 

 

Aug 16, 17, 18  

 

We're doing a mountain 
theme this year.  



 

 



 

 


